

ST. CHARLES PARISH

Office of the Council Secretary

P.O. BOX 302 • HAHNVILLE, LA 70057 (985) 783-5000 • FAX (985) 783-2067 http://www.stcharlesparish-la.gov • bjacob@stcharlesgov.net

MEMORANDUM

DATE:

SEPTEMBER 8, 2011

TO:

MS. KIMBERLY MAROUSEK

PLANNING & ZONING DIRECTO.

FROM:

PAUL J. HOGAN, PE

COUNCILMAN, DISTRICT N

RE:

REPETITIVE GRASS CUTTING

One of the biggest complaints I get with tall grass is that the process to have the grass cut, when the owner refuses to cut the grass, has to start over every time the grass gets tall again at the same location.

Please research and advise what action needs to be taken which would allow one notification per year for all subsequent grass cuttings for repeat offenders.

I am sure other municipalities must have figured out a way to do such a thing. It may take a State law being passed. Please let know what you find.

Thanks.

PJH/BJT340:ag

CC:

Parish Council

Mr. V.J. St. Pierre, Jr., Parish President

Mr. Timothy J. Vial, Chief Administrative Officer Mr. Leon C. Vial, III, Legal Services Director